
Westmont Montessori School  
Parent Advisory Council General Meeting - Minutes  

 

Remember to log your volunteer hour(s) for parƟcipaƟng! 

23 January 2025 1:00 – 2:30 PM In Person at the PAC Cabin 
Agenda: 
  

Timing (approx.) Topic Lead 
1:00 – 1:15 PM Call to order 

 Welcome, approval of agenda and minutes 
 Introductions (please share your name, and your 

children/grade/class and why Westmont 😊 

Janet 
 
All 

1:15 – 1:25 PM Treasurer’s financial update Sumitra 
1:25 – 1:30 PM Lunch Coordinator’s update Evelyne 
1:30 – 1:50 PM Events and Fundraising Coordinator Updates/Discussion  

 Coupon books – coming soon (Janet) 
 Spring/Easter fundraisers: Hilltop, Purdy’s? 
 Holiday market results and feedback  
 Pink Shirt Day fundraiser and student design 

contest – results and feedback 
 Bottle Drive planning (Caitlin) - February 
 Tea/coffee mornings (Kim, Janet) – feedback on 

timing 
 Possible auction/community event – open 

discussion (Kim, Janet) 
 Additional ideas for feedback: 
 Please bring your ideas! 

Chelle/Janet/ 
Caitlin 
Dunahee/Kim 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All 

1:50 – 1:55 PM PAC Executive opportunity – Vice President 
 Role description and request for nominations 
 Vote will be held if nomination(s) made 

Janet 

1:55 – 2:00 PM Board Liaison Update 
 Report to the membership on pertinent info from 

the Westmont board (if applicable) 

Janet 

2:00 – 2:02 PM Conclusion of scheduled business, next meeting date 
 Tentative general meeting schedule to end of school 

year is in the TC school calendar (meetings run max. 
1.5 hrs): Feb.24th 8pm; Apr.17th 1pm; May 22nd 
1pm; June 16th 8pm (AGM) (no meeting over spring 
break in March) 

Janet/All 

2:02 – 2:30 PM New Business/Open Floor  
 Love of Books Tea (Kim) 
 PAC Communications (Chelle, Leanne) 
 Bring your questions/comments/ 

constructive feedback – PAC executive and 
Magnus will do our best to answer! 

All 

2:30 PM Meeting termination 
 Thanks for joining us! 

Janet 
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Call to Order and Introductions  

The meeting was called to order at 1:04 PM. The PAC president, Janet Mackenzie, acted as meeting chair. 
The chair determined that a quorum was established as at least two executive and three other voting 
members were present. 

Attendees: Alex McLennan (voting member), Michelle Kang (voting member), Janet Mackenzie (PAC 
president), Jaz McIntosh (PAC secretary), Chelle Fox (PAC fundraising coordinator), Sumitra Tournour 
(PAC treasurer), Kim Taylor (PAC events coordinator), Elliot Billingsly (voting member) 

 Moved by Sumitra, seconded by Chelle, to approve the agenda as drafted and distributed in 
advance of the meeting – approved unanimously. 
 

 Moved by Sumitra, seconded by Kim, to approve the minutes as distributed for the 21 November 
2024 meeting – approved unanimously. 

A roundtable of introductions was done. 

Treasurer’s Update 

Sumitra provided a walk-through of the current budget and financial status. The finances are in great 
shape due to several successful fundraisers so far this year, with a total of $6,488.50 raised from the 
winter market (thanks again to the many volunteers who made this possible!). Other highlights:  

 Payment for last year’s coupon book fundraiser has now been made to the supplier; this year PAC 
will ensure this fundraiser is better organized, as it is a good fundraiser, with 50% of sales staying 
with our school. 

 Hot lunches very successful so far this year, thanks to the efforts of Evelyne, our lunch 
coordinator – we are on track to make over $2000 for the year. 

 Classroom enhancement funding has been delivered to all classrooms.  
 Several field trips have been funded so far this year from the gaming grant, with more to come.   

Lunch Coordinator’s Update 

Discussion was brief as Evelyne was unable to attend. Everyone discussed the success of the lunch 
program so far this year, with the recent addition of sushi lunches being well-received. 

Discussion points: 

Timing of students eating their lunches was discussed. The PAC reminds parents that we cannot control 
when students eat their lunches, and expect parents to speak to students to ensure lunches, particularly 
perishable items like sushi, are eaten promptly so they do not sit a room temperature for several hours. A 
suggestion was made to consider including a waiver on Munchalunch, which the PAC executive will look 
into. 

Evelyne has sorted out the lunches for Casa students on non-Friday lunch days – they will be delivered to 
the Casa classroom. 

Fundraising/Events Update 
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- Coupon book sales (Janet) – will start in February – stay tuned for more information. This year 
we hope students can sell a few books each, to families and neighours. More information will be 
available within the next month or so. 
 

- Planning for spring fundraisers like Hilltop and Purdy’s will be discussed in more detail at the 
February meeting (Chelle) 
 

- Pink Shirt Day t-shirt orders (Chelle) – complete. We do not yet know the anticipated delivery 
date – stay tuned! Families who missed out and would like to be waitlisted for the small number 
of extra shirts we ordered are reminded to send an e-mail to janet@questioneverything.com with 
your size request (see sizing info on our social media posts, sizing is roughly equivalent to one 
size larger than uniform shirts (i.e. uniform CM would likely be child small for the pink shirt). 
Cost will be between $25 and $28. 
 

- Chelle will look into options for potentially creating a tapestry of all of the 25 designs submitted 
for the contest, as a school memento – to be discussed by the PAC executive once more 
information is available. A report will be provided at the next PAC general meeting. 
 

- Auction/community event – there was much discussion about the challenges of already busy 
volunteers planning a large auction event. Without a school marketing person to assist, the PAC is 
leaning towards a smaller-scale community event, with less focus on fundraising and more focus 
on connecting our community. Kim will look into some location options and costs and report 
back for further discussion amongst the PAC executive and at the next general meeting. 
 

- Tea/coffee mornings outside the school entrance – next one planned for Wednesday, February 5th. 
More information will be included in the Evening Update and PAC social media updates. We 
hope all parents/caregivers can stop by and say hi, grab a warm drink, ask questions, and provide 
feedback. PAC executive will be present as well as Magnus and potentially some board members. 
 

- Bottle Drive: Caitlin Dunahee is coordinating. Details have been provided in evening updates. We 
are looking into options to allow people to drop off their large bottle stores in advance if possible 
– please stay tuned. We thank you for your patience in holding on to your returnables! 

 

PAC Executive Opportunity (Janet) 
 
This item was deferred to the next meeting in order to allow for discussion with a potential candidate. 
Any interested parents/guardians are invited to contact janet@questioneverything.com to express interest 
and/or ask questions. 

Board Liaison Update (Janet) 

There being no substantive update as the January board meeting was scheduled to occur a few hours after 
this meeting, this item was deferred to the next meeting. 

New Business/Open Floor (All) 
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A few items were raised and discussed: 

 Love of Books Tea (February 12th, 2025) – the PAC usually provides funds to off-set the costs of 
this event, which is both the library’s largest annual source of new books, and a beloved event by 
the school community, including many alumni who continue to attend. Details are in the Evening 
Update. The librarian requested up to $350 from the PAC to assist with this year’s event, noting 
that costs have been kept very low due to a few individuals donating supplies such as the teas and 
assorted accroutrements. 
 Motion: by Chelle, seconded by Sumitra, to approve up to $350 in funding for the library 

to cover costs for the tea event – approved unanimously. 
 

 Communications: the ongoing challenge of getting information out in a way that works for 
everyone was discussed. It was noted that the weekly Evening Update sent by Magnus every 
Friday/Sunday is the best single source of information; much time is spent each week preparing 
the information that goes into it and it is worth the read to the end, especially as the PAC info 
often comes towards the end. It was suggested that a regular PAC newsletter might be a good way 
to get information out directly to people. The PAC executive will try to create a template for a 
monthly one-pager “at a glance” type summary to test during the spring. 
 

 A few attendees wanted to know the status of the speed signs as well as the school entrance sign, 
given that the funds raised at last year’s auction were supposed to be used for signage. As Magnus 
could not attend this meeting due to the electrical emergency (subsequently resolved), we will 
report out on this at the next general meeting. 
 

 Concerns were raised with some drivers’ conduct in the school parking lot; parking attendants 
have observed a concerning rising trend of some aggressive drivers and close calls, mostly due to 
excessive speed and undue attention. The PAC reminds everyone that all of our children have a 
right to be safe at all times on school grounds, and that unsafe driving or other behaviour on 
school roads and parking lots will not be tolerated. Attendees suggested speed limit signs along 
the driveways; the PAC executive will follow-up and propose further action in consultation with 
Magnus. 

Meeting Termination 

The chair thanked everyone for attending, and noted that the next general meeting is scheduled for 
February 24th at 8:00 PM via Teams (online). The meeting was terminated (motion by Chelle, seconded 
by Sumitra, passed unanimously) at 2:43 PM. 
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Call to Order and Introductions  

The meeting was called to order at 1:04 PM. The PAC president, Janet Mackenzie, acted as meeting chair. 
The chair determined that a quorum was established as at least two executive and three other voting 
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Evelyne has sorted out the lunches for Casa students on non-Friday lunch days – they will be delivered to 
the Casa classroom. 
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- Coupon book sales (Janet) – will start in February – stay tuned for more information. This year 
we hope students can sell a few books each, to families and neighours. More information will be 
available within the next month or so. 
 

- Planning for spring fundraisers like Hilltop and Purdy’s will be discussed in more detail at the 
February meeting (Chelle) 
 

- Pink Shirt Day t-shirt orders (Chelle) – complete. We do not yet know the anticipated delivery 
date – stay tuned! Families who missed out and would like to be waitlisted for the small number 
of extra shirts we ordered are reminded to send an e-mail to janet@questioneverything.com with 
your size request (see sizing info on our social media posts, sizing is roughly equivalent to one 
size larger than uniform shirts (i.e. uniform CM would likely be child small for the pink shirt). 
Cost will be between $25 and $28. 
 

- Chelle will look into options for potentially creating a tapestry of all of the 25 designs submitted 
for the contest, as a school memento – to be discussed by the PAC executive once more 
information is available. A report will be provided at the next PAC general meeting. 
 

- Auction/community event – there was much discussion about the challenges of already busy 
volunteers planning a large auction event. Without a school marketing person to assist, the PAC is 
leaning towards a smaller-scale community event, with less focus on fundraising and more focus 
on connecting our community. Kim will look into some location options and costs and report 
back for further discussion amongst the PAC executive and at the next general meeting. 
 

- Tea/coffee mornings outside the school entrance – next one planned for Wednesday, February 5th. 
More information will be included in the Evening Update and PAC social media updates. We 
hope all parents/caregivers can stop by and say hi, grab a warm drink, ask questions, and provide 
feedback. PAC executive will be present as well as Magnus and potentially some board members. 
 

- Bottle Drive: Caitlin Dunahee is coordinating. Details have been provided in evening updates. We 
are looking into options to allow people to drop off their large bottle stores in advance if possible 
– please stay tuned. We thank you for your patience in holding on to your returnables! 

 

PAC Executive Opportunity (Janet) 
 
This item was deferred to the next meeting in order to allow for discussion with a potential candidate. 
Any interested parents/guardians are invited to contact janet@questioneverything.com to express interest 
and/or ask questions. 

Board Liaison Update (Janet) 

There being no substantive update as the January board meeting was scheduled to occur a few hours after 
this meeting, this item was deferred to the next meeting. 

New Business/Open Floor (All) 
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A few items were raised and discussed: 

 Love of Books Tea (February 12th, 2025) – the PAC usually provides funds to off-set the costs of 
this event, which is both the library’s largest annual source of new books, and a beloved event by 
the school community, including many alumni who continue to attend. Details are in the Evening 
Update. The librarian requested up to $350 from the PAC to assist with this year’s event, noting 
that costs have been kept very low due to a few individuals donating supplies such as the teas and 
assorted accroutrements. 
 Motion: by Chelle, seconded by Sumitra, to approve up to $350 in funding for the library 

to cover costs for the tea event – approved unanimously. 
 

 Communications: the ongoing challenge of getting information out in a way that works for 
everyone was discussed. It was noted that the weekly Evening Update sent by Magnus every 
Friday/Sunday is the best single source of information; much time is spent each week preparing 
the information that goes into it and it is worth the read to the end, especially as the PAC info 
often comes towards the end. It was suggested that a regular PAC newsletter might be a good way 
to get information out directly to people. The PAC executive will try to create a template for a 
monthly one-pager “at a glance” type summary to test during the spring. 
 

 A few attendees wanted to know the status of the speed signs as well as the school entrance sign, 
given that the funds raised at last year’s auction were supposed to be used for signage. As Magnus 
could not attend this meeting due to the electrical emergency (subsequently resolved), we will 
report out on this at the next general meeting. 
 

 Concerns were raised with some drivers’ conduct in the school parking lot; parking attendants 
have observed a concerning rising trend of some aggressive drivers and close calls, mostly due to 
excessive speed and undue attention. The PAC reminds everyone that all of our children have a 
right to be safe at all times on school grounds, and that unsafe driving or other behaviour on 
school roads and parking lots will not be tolerated. Attendees suggested speed limit signs along 
the driveways; the PAC executive will follow-up and propose further action in consultation with 
Magnus. 

Meeting Termination 

The chair thanked everyone for attending, and noted that the next general meeting is scheduled for 
February 24th at 8:00 PM via Teams (online). The meeting was terminated (motion by Chelle, seconded 
by Sumitra, passed unanimously) at 2:43 PM. 
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- Coupon book sales (Janet) – will start in February – stay tuned for more information. This year 
we hope students can sell a few books each, to families and neighours. More information will be 
available within the next month or so. 
 

- Planning for spring fundraisers like Hilltop and Purdy’s will be discussed in more detail at the 
February meeting (Chelle) 
 

- Pink Shirt Day t-shirt orders (Chelle) – complete. We do not yet know the anticipated delivery 
date – stay tuned! Families who missed out and would like to be waitlisted for the small number 
of extra shirts we ordered are reminded to send an e-mail to janet@questioneverything.com with 
your size request (see sizing info on our social media posts, sizing is roughly equivalent to one 
size larger than uniform shirts (i.e. uniform CM would likely be child small for the pink shirt). 
Cost will be between $25 and $28. 
 

- Chelle will look into options for potentially creating a tapestry of all of the 25 designs submitted 
for the contest, as a school memento – to be discussed by the PAC executive once more 
information is available. A report will be provided at the next PAC general meeting. 
 

- Auction/community event – there was much discussion about the challenges of already busy 
volunteers planning a large auction event. Without a school marketing person to assist, the PAC is 
leaning towards a smaller-scale community event, with less focus on fundraising and more focus 
on connecting our community. Kim will look into some location options and costs and report 
back for further discussion amongst the PAC executive and at the next general meeting. 
 

- Tea/coffee mornings outside the school entrance – next one planned for Wednesday, February 5th. 
More information will be included in the Evening Update and PAC social media updates. We 
hope all parents/caregivers can stop by and say hi, grab a warm drink, ask questions, and provide 
feedback. PAC executive will be present as well as Magnus and potentially some board members. 
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are looking into options to allow people to drop off their large bottle stores in advance if possible 
– please stay tuned. We thank you for your patience in holding on to your returnables! 
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This item was deferred to the next meeting in order to allow for discussion with a potential candidate. 
Any interested parents/guardians are invited to contact janet@questioneverything.com to express interest 
and/or ask questions. 

Board Liaison Update (Janet) 

There being no substantive update as the January board meeting was scheduled to occur a few hours after 
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A few items were raised and discussed: 

 Love of Books Tea (February 12th, 2025) – the PAC usually provides funds to off-set the costs of 
this event, which is both the library’s largest annual source of new books, and a beloved event by 
the school community, including many alumni who continue to attend. Details are in the Evening 
Update. The librarian requested up to $350 from the PAC to assist with this year’s event, noting 
that costs have been kept very low due to a few individuals donating supplies such as the teas and 
assorted accroutrements. 
 Motion: by Chelle, seconded by Sumitra, to approve up to $350 in funding for the library 

to cover costs for the tea event – approved unanimously. 
 

 Communications: the ongoing challenge of getting information out in a way that works for 
everyone was discussed. It was noted that the weekly Evening Update sent by Magnus every 
Friday/Sunday is the best single source of information; much time is spent each week preparing 
the information that goes into it and it is worth the read to the end, especially as the PAC info 
often comes towards the end. It was suggested that a regular PAC newsletter might be a good way 
to get information out directly to people. The PAC executive will try to create a template for a 
monthly one-pager “at a glance” type summary to test during the spring. 
 

 A few attendees wanted to know the status of the speed signs as well as the school entrance sign, 
given that the funds raised at last year’s auction were supposed to be used for signage. As Magnus 
could not attend this meeting due to the electrical emergency (subsequently resolved), we will 
report out on this at the next general meeting. 
 

 Concerns were raised with some drivers’ conduct in the school parking lot; parking attendants 
have observed a concerning rising trend of some aggressive drivers and close calls, mostly due to 
excessive speed and undue attention. The PAC reminds everyone that all of our children have a 
right to be safe at all times on school grounds, and that unsafe driving or other behaviour on 
school roads and parking lots will not be tolerated. Attendees suggested speed limit signs along 
the driveways; the PAC executive will follow-up and propose further action in consultation with 
Magnus. 

Meeting Termination 

The chair thanked everyone for attending, and noted that the next general meeting is scheduled for 
February 24th at 8:00 PM via Teams (online). The meeting was terminated (motion by Chelle, seconded 
by Sumitra, passed unanimously) at 2:43 PM. 
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23 January 2025 1:00 – 2:30 PM In Person at the PAC Cabin 
Agenda: 
  

Timing (approx.) Topic Lead 
1:00 – 1:15 PM Call to order 

 Welcome, approval of agenda and minutes 
 Introductions (please share your name, and your 

children/grade/class and why Westmont 😊 

Janet 
 
All 

1:15 – 1:25 PM Treasurer’s financial update Sumitra 
1:25 – 1:30 PM Lunch Coordinator’s update Evelyne 
1:30 – 1:50 PM Events and Fundraising Coordinator Updates/Discussion  

 Coupon books – coming soon (Janet) 
 Spring/Easter fundraisers: Hilltop, Purdy’s? 
 Holiday market results and feedback  
 Pink Shirt Day fundraiser and student design 

contest – results and feedback 
 Bottle Drive planning (Caitlin) - February 
 Tea/coffee mornings (Kim, Janet) – feedback on 

timing 
 Possible auction/community event – open 

discussion (Kim, Janet) 
 Additional ideas for feedback: 
 Please bring your ideas! 

Chelle/Janet/ 
Caitlin 
Dunahee/Kim 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All 

1:50 – 1:55 PM PAC Executive opportunity – Vice President 
 Role description and request for nominations 
 Vote will be held if nomination(s) made 

Janet 

1:55 – 2:00 PM Board Liaison Update 
 Report to the membership on pertinent info from 

the Westmont board (if applicable) 

Janet 

2:00 – 2:02 PM Conclusion of scheduled business, next meeting date 
 Tentative general meeting schedule to end of school 

year is in the TC school calendar (meetings run max. 
1.5 hrs): Feb.24th 8pm; Apr.17th 1pm; May 22nd 
1pm; June 16th 8pm (AGM) (no meeting over spring 
break in March) 

Janet/All 

2:02 – 2:30 PM New Business/Open Floor  
 Love of Books Tea (Kim) 
 PAC Communications (Chelle, Leanne) 
 Bring your questions/comments/ 

constructive feedback – PAC executive and 
Magnus will do our best to answer! 

All 

2:30 PM Meeting termination 
 Thanks for joining us! 

Janet 
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Call to Order and Introductions  

The meeting was called to order at 1:04 PM. The PAC president, Janet Mackenzie, acted as meeting chair. 
The chair determined that a quorum was established as at least two executive and three other voting 
members were present. 

Attendees: Alex McLennan (voting member), Michelle Kang (voting member), Janet Mackenzie (PAC 
president), Jaz McIntosh (PAC secretary), Chelle Fox (PAC fundraising coordinator), Sumitra Tournour 
(PAC treasurer), Kim Taylor (PAC events coordinator), Elliot Billingsly (voting member) 

 Moved by Sumitra, seconded by Chelle, to approve the agenda as drafted and distributed in 
advance of the meeting – approved unanimously. 
 

 Moved by Sumitra, seconded by Kim, to approve the minutes as distributed for the 21 November 
2024 meeting – approved unanimously. 

A roundtable of introductions was done. 

Treasurer’s Update 

Sumitra provided a walk-through of the current budget and financial status. The finances are in great 
shape due to several successful fundraisers so far this year, with a total of $6,488.50 raised from the 
winter market (thanks again to the many volunteers who made this possible!). Other highlights:  

 Payment for last year’s coupon book fundraiser has now been made to the supplier; this year PAC 
will ensure this fundraiser is better organized, as it is a good fundraiser, with 50% of sales staying 
with our school. 

 Hot lunches very successful so far this year, thanks to the efforts of Evelyne, our lunch 
coordinator – we are on track to make over $2000 for the year. 

 Classroom enhancement funding has been delivered to all classrooms.  
 Several field trips have been funded so far this year from the gaming grant, with more to come.   

Lunch Coordinator’s Update 

Discussion was brief as Evelyne was unable to attend. Everyone discussed the success of the lunch 
program so far this year, with the recent addition of sushi lunches being well-received. 

Discussion points: 

Timing of students eating their lunches was discussed. The PAC reminds parents that we cannot control 
when students eat their lunches, and expect parents to speak to students to ensure lunches, particularly 
perishable items like sushi, are eaten promptly so they do not sit a room temperature for several hours. A 
suggestion was made to consider including a waiver on Munchalunch, which the PAC executive will look 
into. 

Evelyne has sorted out the lunches for Casa students on non-Friday lunch days – they will be delivered to 
the Casa classroom. 

Fundraising/Events Update 
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- Coupon book sales (Janet) – will start in February – stay tuned for more information. This year 
we hope students can sell a few books each, to families and neighours. More information will be 
available within the next month or so. 
 

- Planning for spring fundraisers like Hilltop and Purdy’s will be discussed in more detail at the 
February meeting (Chelle) 
 

- Pink Shirt Day t-shirt orders (Chelle) – complete. We do not yet know the anticipated delivery 
date – stay tuned! Families who missed out and would like to be waitlisted for the small number 
of extra shirts we ordered are reminded to send an e-mail to janet@questioneverything.com with 
your size request (see sizing info on our social media posts, sizing is roughly equivalent to one 
size larger than uniform shirts (i.e. uniform CM would likely be child small for the pink shirt). 
Cost will be between $25 and $28. 
 

- Chelle will look into options for potentially creating a tapestry of all of the 25 designs submitted 
for the contest, as a school memento – to be discussed by the PAC executive once more 
information is available. A report will be provided at the next PAC general meeting. 
 

- Auction/community event – there was much discussion about the challenges of already busy 
volunteers planning a large auction event. Without a school marketing person to assist, the PAC is 
leaning towards a smaller-scale community event, with less focus on fundraising and more focus 
on connecting our community. Kim will look into some location options and costs and report 
back for further discussion amongst the PAC executive and at the next general meeting. 
 

- Tea/coffee mornings outside the school entrance – next one planned for Wednesday, February 5th. 
More information will be included in the Evening Update and PAC social media updates. We 
hope all parents/caregivers can stop by and say hi, grab a warm drink, ask questions, and provide 
feedback. PAC executive will be present as well as Magnus and potentially some board members. 
 

- Bottle Drive: Caitlin Dunahee is coordinating. Details have been provided in evening updates. We 
are looking into options to allow people to drop off their large bottle stores in advance if possible 
– please stay tuned. We thank you for your patience in holding on to your returnables! 

 

PAC Executive Opportunity (Janet) 
 
This item was deferred to the next meeting in order to allow for discussion with a potential candidate. 
Any interested parents/guardians are invited to contact janet@questioneverything.com to express interest 
and/or ask questions. 

Board Liaison Update (Janet) 

There being no substantive update as the January board meeting was scheduled to occur a few hours after 
this meeting, this item was deferred to the next meeting. 

New Business/Open Floor (All) 
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A few items were raised and discussed: 

 Love of Books Tea (February 12th, 2025) – the PAC usually provides funds to off-set the costs of 
this event, which is both the library’s largest annual source of new books, and a beloved event by 
the school community, including many alumni who continue to attend. Details are in the Evening 
Update. The librarian requested up to $350 from the PAC to assist with this year’s event, noting 
that costs have been kept very low due to a few individuals donating supplies such as the teas and 
assorted accroutrements. 
 Motion: by Chelle, seconded by Sumitra, to approve up to $350 in funding for the library 

to cover costs for the tea event – approved unanimously. 
 

 Communications: the ongoing challenge of getting information out in a way that works for 
everyone was discussed. It was noted that the weekly Evening Update sent by Magnus every 
Friday/Sunday is the best single source of information; much time is spent each week preparing 
the information that goes into it and it is worth the read to the end, especially as the PAC info 
often comes towards the end. It was suggested that a regular PAC newsletter might be a good way 
to get information out directly to people. The PAC executive will try to create a template for a 
monthly one-pager “at a glance” type summary to test during the spring. 
 

 A few attendees wanted to know the status of the speed signs as well as the school entrance sign, 
given that the funds raised at last year’s auction were supposed to be used for signage. As Magnus 
could not attend this meeting due to the electrical emergency (subsequently resolved), we will 
report out on this at the next general meeting. 
 

 Concerns were raised with some drivers’ conduct in the school parking lot; parking attendants 
have observed a concerning rising trend of some aggressive drivers and close calls, mostly due to 
excessive speed and undue attention. The PAC reminds everyone that all of our children have a 
right to be safe at all times on school grounds, and that unsafe driving or other behaviour on 
school roads and parking lots will not be tolerated. Attendees suggested speed limit signs along 
the driveways; the PAC executive will follow-up and propose further action in consultation with 
Magnus. 

Meeting Termination 

The chair thanked everyone for attending, and noted that the next general meeting is scheduled for 
February 24th at 8:00 PM via Teams (online). The meeting was terminated (motion by Chelle, seconded 
by Sumitra, passed unanimously) at 2:43 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 


